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GOVERNING BOARD AGENDA ITEM  
AMPHITHEATER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 10 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 
DATE OF MEETING:    February 8, 2011 

 
TITLE: Approval of Out of State Travel 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

BACKGROUND:    

 

STAFF 

 
Cymry DeBoucher and Alison Sarette from Canyon del Oro High School request permission to 
attend the International Baccalaureate Training in Minneapolis, Minnesota, April 28-May 1, 2011.  
Approximate cost of the travel is $3,304 and will be paid for by federal funds designated for staff 
development.  Two school days will be missed and substitutes are required.  

 
Holly Reynolds, Margaret Synhorst, and Jill Christman from Canyon del Oro High School request 
permission to attend the International Baccalaureate Training in Montezuma, New Mexico, June 13-
17, 2011.  Approximate cost of the travel is $4,182 and will be paid for by federal funds designated 
for staff development.   

 
Mitzi Weiduwilt from Canyon del Oro High School requests permission to attend the International 
Baccalaureate Training in Montezuma, New Mexico, June 20-24, 2011.  Approximate cost of the 
travel is $1,394 and will be paid for by federal funds designated for staff development.   

 
Chris Yetman from Canyon del Oro High School requests permission to attend the International 
Baccalaureate Training in Lake Tahoe, California, June 25-28, 2011.  Approximate cost of the travel 
is $2,084 and will be paid for by federal funds designated for staff development.   

 
Wendi Ousley and Beth Malapanes from Canyon del Oro High School request permission to attend 
the International Baccalaureate Training in Montezuma, New Mexico, June 27-July 1, 2011.  
Approximate cost of the travel is $2,788 and will be paid for by federal funds designated for staff 
development.   

 
Elizabeth Bruggeman and Sonya Gauna from Canyon del Oro High School request permission to 
attend the International Baccalaureate Training in New York City, New York, July 5-9, 2011.  
Approximate cost of the travel is $3,987 and will be paid for by federal funds designated for staff 
development.   

 
Jeremy Woodward from Canyon del Oro High School requests permission to attend the International 
Baccalaureate Training in Montezuma, New Mexico, July 11-15, 2011.  Approximate cost of the 
travel is $1,394 and will be paid for by federal funds designated for staff development.   

 
Alison Sarette from Canyon del Oro High School requests permission to attend the International 
Baccalaureate Training in Montezuma, New Mexico, July 18-27, 2011.  Approximate cost of the 
travel is $1,394 and will be paid for by federal funds designated for staff development.   
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Bill Pike, Nancy Smorra, Isabel Santos, Ann Faulkner, Debra Scott, Yolanda Herrera, and Erica 
Reynolds from Amphitheater High School request permission to attend the National Council 
Teachers of Mathematics Conference in Indianapolis, Indiana, April 13-16, 2011.  Approximate cost 
of the travel is $12,539 and will be paid for by federal funds designated for staff development.  Three 
school days will be missed and substitutes are required.  
 
Fiona O’Brien from Wilson K-8 School requests permission to attend the Treatment and Education 
of Autistic and other related Communication Handicapped Children (TEACCH) Advanced Topics 
Seminar in Chapel Hill, North Carolina, April 4-7, 2011.  Approximate cost of the travel is $1,400 and 
will be paid for by federal funds designated for staff development.  Four school days will be missed 
and a substitute is not required. 

 
Nicole Bemis from Canyon del Oro High School requests permission to attend the Counselor Visit to 
Washington University in St. Louis, Missouri, March 10-12, 2011.  There is no cost to the district.  
Four school days will be missed and a substitute is not required. 

 
Anne Fitzsimmons from Ironwood Ridge High School requests permission to attend the Learning & 
the Brain Conference – “iGeneration: How the Digital Age is Altering Student Brains, Learning & 
Teaching” in San Francisco, California, February 16-20, 2011.  Approximate cost of the travel is 
$2,204 and will be paid for by federal funds designated for staff development.  Two school days will 
be missed and a substitute is required. 
 
Jeff Grant, Patrick Nelson, and John Fife from the District Offices request permission to attend the 
Conference on Advancing Student Achievement through Labor-Management Collaboration in 
Denver, Colorado, February 15-16, 2011.  Approximate cost of the travel is $564 and will be paid for 
by federal funds designated for staff development and site maintenance and operations funds.   

 

 

 

STUDENTS 

 
MAJ Bob De Witt from the JROTC program at Flowing Wells School District requests permission to 
take 2 students to the Air Rifle National Championships in Anniston, Alabama, March 26-30, 2011.  
There is no cost to the district.  No school days will be missed. 

 
Cymry DeBoucher from Canyon del Oro High School requests permission to take 42 students from 
CDO Odyssey Club to the Odyssey of the Mind World Finals at the University of Maryland, May 26-
31, 2011.  Approximate cost of the travel is $60,500 and will be paid for by student activity funds and 
tax credit donations.  No school days will be missed and a substitute is not required. 

 
Amphitheater School District has a strong tradition of participation in contests of academic 
challenges, including Odyssey of the Mind and Future Problem Solving.  As we have done for the 
last several years, prior approval is granted without names.  That information won’t be known until 
the actual event. Approval now allows our schools to begin fundraising.  Odyssey of the Mind World 
finals will be held May 26-31, 2011 at the University of Maryland.   
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Travel was previously approved at the January 11, 2011 Board meeting for Diane Schlieder, Susie 
Herman, Andy Heinemann, Shauna Thomas, Peggye Springetti, Gabby Jurecky, Brian Koppy, 
Nakoma Jackson, Megan Ratcliffe, Brian Ernest, Scott Aldridge, Phil DeFrancesco, Mary Elder, 
Gayle Piotrowski, Brook King, Ross Lamberson, Karen Lamberson, Karen Olsen, Debbie Omozo, 
George Soltero, Brenda Vazquez, Manjinder Kaur, Cindy Martinez, Jenny Lehmann, Desiree 
Fitterer, Aaron LaDuke, Jennipher Deleeuw, and Patrick Deleeuw from Harelson Elementary School 
to take 68 students from the sixth grade on a  6th Grade San Diego Trip in San Diego, California, 
February 21-23, 2011.  The chaperones have changed and will now include Bryan Olson, Linda 
Jackson, Brent Koenig, Julie Philips, Kelly Schoof, Anna McSherry, Karen Arnold, Patrick Hendon, 
and Renee Anderson.  
 

 

 

 BUDGET 

CODE KEY 

 

140-11-100-2210-510-6360 Title II Staff development, Wetmore, registration 

140-11-100-2210-510-6582 Title II Staff development, Wetmore, staff travel 

140-11-100-2210-510-6113 Title II Staff development, Wetmore, substitute 

100-11-100-2210-281-6360 Title I Staff development, AHS, registration 

100-11-100-2210-281-6582 Title I Staff development, AHS, staff travel 

100-11-100-1001-281-6113 Title I Staff development, AHS, substitute 

229-11-200-2210-540-6360 IDEA-ARRA 

(stimulus) 

Staff development, Wetmore, registration 

229-11-200-2210-540-6582 IDEA-ARRA 

(stimulus) 

Staff development, Wetmore, staff travel 

001-00-100-2324-510-6582 M&O School Ops, Wetmore, staff travel 

526-00-100-3400-282-6892 Tax Credit Clsrm instr., bkstore, CDO, student travel 

850-00-100-3400-282-6892 Student Activity Clsrm instr., bkstore, CDO, student travel 

526-00-100-3400-282-6519 Tax Credit Clsrm instr., bkstore, CDO, transportation 

850-00-100-3400-282-6519 Student Activity Clsrm instr., bkstore, CDO, transportation 

 
 

________________________________________________________________________ 
INITIATED BY:                                                             

                                                                                
_______________________________________________________________________ 
Patrick Nelson, Associate Superintendent                                    Date:   February 1, 2011 

______________________________________ 
                                                                                   Vicki Balentine, Ph.D., Superintendent 


